Approved  

SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES

February 23, 2011 

Town Office


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, February 23, 2011 at 6:30 p.m. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Andrew Livernois, Dave Nickerson and Guy Giunta. TA Veloski was also present.    











PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.


1.0 Public Comment 





 



  1.1 Bill Whalen Re: Disorderly Action Ordinance – Mr. Whalen stated the proposed ordinance did not pass and a lot of people left Town Meeting last year before it was addressed. Mr. Whalen stated he would like to see the Disorderly Action Ordinance on the Town's warrant again this year because it is something for the Police to use as an enforcement mechanism and feels it is appropriate to have on the books. Mr. Whalen suggested the BOS consider changing the ordinance's name to the “Peace & Quiet” Ordinance because it is not a crack down ordinance and has been written very well.  Selectman Livernois stated the Board would look at it again and requested that TA Veloski discuss the matter with Police Chief Hankard. Tabled until next week. 



 








2.0  Bradford Sauter Re: Abatement – Canceled. 









3.0  Engineer Paul Fluet Re: Town Beach – Mr. Fluet informed the BOS that Andy Chapman (DES) has turned down some pf the plans at the Town's Beach because they do not meet “green” infrastructure requirements by cutting down some trees and expanded parking. Mr. Fluet stated DES would like to include an infiltration system, leave the existing parking area, eliminate the existing detention area near the swale, reduce the points of access from 3 to 1, best management practices for the gravel road and additional shrubs. Mr. Fluet reported that he has asked if there is anything on the plans that DES would participate with and Andy Chapman said not without what was suggested. Mr. Fluet noted that if best management practices are used then the project would be more expensive. TA Veloski stated funding would cover 50 cents on the dollar. Selectman Livernois stated the Board is looking for ways to use the ARRA money but if its not what we want then so be it. Paul Fluet asked if the Town Beach could be fixed without the ARRA funds and Chair Nickerson replied no. TA Veloski proposed holding a meeting with Andy Chapman at the Town beach in a month or so. After brief discussion, the BOS will try and schedule a meeting with DES.  









4.0  Conservation Commission – Steve Ober – Selectman Livernois swore-in Steven Ober as a member of the Conservation Commission and signed his appointment form. 




5.0  Department Updates 5.1 Recreation Department – Juliana Lonergan provided the BOS with Summer Day Camp brochures and noted that if a lot of kids are not registered this year, additional staff won't be hired. Director Lonergan reported skating has ended, basketball has ended  but tournaments run thru March and someone is needed to remove crab grass & rototill the baseball filed diamond. A certified person would need to be hired to apply chemicals to the field. Director Lonergan noted she would like to build a shed off of the dugout for golf cart to be stored.  The Egg Hunt will be held the week before Easter on April 16th.   







                











  5.2 Department of Public Works – Jon Thayer informed the Board his department is partially moved in to the new highway garage and they are slowly getting their plan together. Director Thayer stated some tile needs to be fixed by the entrance, the front door has a gap and there is a space on the garage door but all of these issues are being addressed. Chair Nickerson noted they visited the White Farm but there was nothing worth purchasing. Director Thayer noted some file cabinets were bought from the closing Attorney's office. Selectman Livernois asked how the snow removal budget was and Director Thayer replied they are still under budget. Director Thayer reported Taylor Road has seen some ice build up and he will be looking to place a culvert in the that area in the Spring. Chair Nickerson requested that a policies for the highway garage, a cleaning schedule and a safety schedule be established. Director Thayer reported that the DPW crew is finding the new garage very comfortable to work in and the trucks are dry by the morning. Chair Nickerson stated snow removal has been great. Chair Nickerson noted motorized push sweepers are being looked at for the floors. 







6.0  Warrant Articles – BOS to review, to determine the appropriate order and decide if they want to include all of the articles.   










7.0  Old Business 









  7.1
Bay & Upper Bay Road – TA Veloski informed the Board that the final draft design is at DOT for approval and 12-13 pre-qualification bids have been received to date.  
  7.2
Fire Chief – Hiring process – Deputy Chief Suroweic suggested expediting the process by reviewing the resumes to prioritize then asking the outside Chiefs to come in for the oral part of the review, to reduce the time they volunteer. Chair Nickerson replied it makes sense. TA Veloski, Selectman Livernois, Police Chief Hankard and two Fire Department Representatives will prioritize the resumes and one Citizen's Representative may be asked to be part of the oral review process. Meeting to be schedule the week of 3/7/11. 
  













8.0  New Business 

                                                                                                  8.1
Plummer Bridge – Phase IA – The BOS signed the archeological study agreement ($3,100 dollars). 
      
    




  


  8.2 Change Order – Highway Garage – The Board signed the change order in the amount of $41,000 dollars and asked TA Veloski to check of the project's budget for next week, so they can make a decision on the pole barn.              


  
  8.3 Letter from David Bean – Forwarded to the Conservation Commission. 









    

9.0 Assessing and Code Enforcement – None at this time.    













10.0 Accept cash donations under RSA 31:95(a) – Food Pantry – Chair Nickerson made a motion to accept $100 dollars in gift cards from Ginny Blackman on behalf of the Food pantry. Selectman Livernois seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 














11.0 Review and Approve Draft Minutes 




                       11.1 2/16/2011 - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of Wednesday, February16, 2011. Chair Nickerson motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of February16, 2011 with one correction. Selectman Livernois seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.        



                 11.2 2/15/2011 - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of Wednesday, February15, 2011. Chair Nickerson motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of February15, 2011 without correction. Selectman Livernois seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 









12.0 Authorize Payroll & the Accounts Payable Register – The BOS reviewed payroll and a copy was made available for public inspection. 








13.0  Correspondence  - The BOS reviewed. 




        



  






14.0 Town Administrator’s Report     




                                      
14.1 Town Report – A submission is needed from the Selectmen.
             






15.0 Selectman's Reports 









15.1 Fire Truck CRF and Ambulance Special Revenue Fund – Chair Nickerson stated spending of these funds can not be flip flopped. 






 












16.0  ADJOURNMENT – The Board of Selectman’s meeting adjourned at 8:33 p.m.




17.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectman’s next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, March 2, 2011 @ 6:30 p.m. at the Town Office.

Respectfully submitted, 

April C. Rollins, 

BOS Recording Secretary 

2/23/2011

                                                                          BOS Approved Minutes


